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1. Introduction
We would like to inform you about two recent developments at IMTC:
· the formation of the SVC Activity Group (AG)
· planning to include SVC testing in the upcoming SuperOp! 2012
2. SVC Activity Group
The Scalable Video Coding AG focuses on improving the interoperability of video communication systems that use scalable video coding, including simulcast, through open standards.  The group’s web page is at: http://www.imtc.org/uc/svc-activity-group.
We expect to work closely with the UCI Forum, since it already works on coding and SIP-related issues. Specifically, we anticipate adapting the UCI Forum specifications for use in H.323 and 3GPP-based systems. 
The group’s Co-Chair, Alex Eleftheriadis, is already participating in the UCI Forum’s SVC activities and will be the primary IMTC contact person. 
3. SuperOp! 2012
IMTC is planning its annual SuperOp! interoperability event in April 16-20, 2012, in La Jolla, California.  Detailed information will be available at: http://www.imtc.org/event/imtc-superop-2012. 
The SVC AG would like to use this opportunity to organize the first SVC interoperability testing event.  We therefore like to invite UCI Forum members to participate in the SuperOp!, and also assist the SVC AG to construct a suitable test plan.  At a minimum, the testing can involve bitstream-level testing for the newly defined H.264 UC profiles (Constrained High, Scalable Constrained Baseline, and Scalable Constrained High). 
There will be special provisioning for participation of non-IMTC member companies.  Specifically, there will be a charge of $4,000 ‘first booth’ fee for non-members with a credit towards the next year’s membership dues if the non-member decides to join by September 30th, 2012.   
Interested companies should contact the SVC AG as soon as possible. 
The next planned online meeting of the SVC AG is on February 7, 2012. 
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